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D O N ’ T  

F O R G E T !  

 

 May 3 - Hot Lunch - 

Pizza Day 

 May 4 & 5 - Golf    

Manitoba 

 May 12 - Grade 4 

Physio Fit Run @ 

Assiniboine Park 

 May 14 -              

Kindergarten      

Orientation         

Evening 6:30 p.m. 

 May 16 & 17 -     

Kindergarten     

Welcome (by apt. 

only) 

 May 17 - Hot Lunch - 

Boston  Pizza Day 

 May 21 - Victoria 

Day - NO CLASSES 

 May 31 - Hot Lunch - 

Subway Day  

 

Niverville Elementary  

School 

  

Spring Musical 
 

On April 25th and 26th, the Grade 3 and 4 students of 

NES successfully performed their Spring musical titled 

Summer Camp.   

 

Four different casts took the stage to    showcase music 

and drama in a camp setting.  The story highlighted 

themes such as finding a place to belong, making new 

friends and learning new skills.   

 

A big thank you goes out to all the staff and students for 

all your hard work and positive energy! 
 

Mrs. D. Stewart 

A Message From Our New Vice Principal... 
 

Dear Niverville Elementary School Community,   

 

My name is Marge Thiessen and I've been teaching and learning in the Hanover School 

Division for close to 20 years.  Much of that time has been spent with 5 - 10 year old 

students, working with them to   become readers, build math skills and become the 

great little people they are meant to be.   I value partnerships with parents: sharing 

experiences and brainstorming for solutions as we work together. I am delighted and 

honored to join your school team as a leader and part of the teaching community at 

NES.  I am looking forward to meeting all of you in the near future.  

 

Marge Thiessen 

School of Choice Deadline  

May 15, 2018 is the deadline for the School of Choice requests for the 2018 - 2019 school 

year. If you are planning to complete school of choice form(s) for your student(s) to attend a school out 

of your catchment area please hand them into your school or the Hanover School Division office no later 

than May 15th, 2018.  



  

 

News From the Library 

 

Jump into Summer Reading with our Saddle Up and Read Book Fair               

June 12th -  14th.  This fair will be held in the NES  library. 
 

Wednesday, June 13th:  Open evening 3:30 - 5:30  

 

Volunteers are needed to help with this event so please contact the school if you 

would like to help out in this way. 

Roots of Empathy 
 

The staff at Niverville Elementary School works hard to teach the “whole child”. This 

includes the  academic, physical, emotional, and social aspects of every student under 

our care. 

 

We have been trained and use a number of programs and techniques in each of the 

aspects mentioned above. We are excited to include a program called “Roots of Empathy” in the upcoming 

year. For more than ten years across Canada and internationally, thousands of children have learned about 

empathy and respect for one another with the lessons started through their Roots of Empathy baby. A 

mother and her baby are invited into the classroom and help create a world of understanding and empathy. 

The sessions are led by trained school staff. 

 

If you know of someone who has a baby that will be between the ages of 2 months and 4 months in        

September that would be willing to participate in this worthwhile program, please encourage them to call 

Tracy Beaudin at 204-388-4861. 

Grade 4 Transition to NCI 
 

Niverville Collegiate Institute (NCI) Staff, Administration, and Parent Council invite 

Grade 4 students and their parents/guardians to join them in the NCI school          

gymnasium on Wednesday, June 6 at 6:30 pm.  

 

In preparation for September 2018, your child’s NES teacher will be bringing the class to a brief NCI campus   

introduction on the morning of June 6, 2018. In the evening, we ask parents to join us for a one hour     

overview to help with a smooth school transition for families in September. 

 

Parents will receive information on the school environment and resources, key messages and calendar 

events, helpful hints in navigating the school website, and an introduction to Parent Council.  The evening 

will end with a tour of the school campus.  

Save the date and join us for refreshments, snacks and information!  We  appreciate your attendance and   
involvement to stay informed.  
 

 - NCI Principal and PAC president 
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Niverville Elementary School Classroom Placement 

  
Classroom placement meetings are happened within the month of May.  Students are placed into their 

next grade by a school team of classroom teachers, resource teachers, and admin.  The following criteria 

are considered when making class placements.  

  

 Equal distribution of ability levels 

 Positive student role models 

 Even distribution of behavioral concerns 

 Balance of dependent and independent learners 

 Social connections and dynamics between students 

 Positive student leadership abilities 

 Male/Female numbers 

 Twins, siblings, and new students to the school 

 Special learning needs of individual students 

  

The staff will take all information and balance classes to form the best possible learning groups.  They will 

operate for the benefit of the majority of the students, while taking into account individual needs, based 

on relevant information.  We believe the overriding consideration at all times must be the learning            

environment for all members of the class. 

   

Your child’s placement will be written on the June report card.  We realize and acknowledge 

there may be some students who may be initially concerned with their classroom placement as they may 

not understand the importance of class formations which are most conducive to learning and teaching.  
Children are encouraged to make new friends at NES.  We appreciate parental support in helping students 

understand the importance of class formations which are most conducive to learning and teaching. 

  

Thank you for your continued trust and support as we determine next year’s classes. 

  

Earth Day 
 

As part of the school's on-going efforts, many eco-friendly activities take place everyday at NES.  This year 

we continued with our plastic bag collection for Bag It Up Manitoba, and we also participated in the 

Plastic Grab Bag Challenge.   As part of this most recent challenge our school collected 6115 plastic 

shopping bags.   

 

We also participated in the Earth Rangers Battery Blitz and collected a total of 71 kg of used      

batteries.  Lastly, Mrs. Wallace's grade 3 class collected plastic straws as part of the "Straws Suck" 

campaign and collected 400 plastic straws during lunch hours for 1 week.  During Earth week, two  

classrooms from NES presented at our assembly with two very different but worthwhile causes.   Students 

from 1H presented a video on endangered animals and students from 3AW presented a video about a 

campaign that is sweeping across the world in an attempt to reduce use of plastic straws.   

 
Way to go NES!!  
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A Note From  the Office… 

 
MOVING? 
If you are moving and your child is not returning for the September 2018 school year please advise the 

office as soon as possible. This  information is important to our staff for placement next year. 

 

BUSSING FOR SEPTEMBER 2018 - Urban bussing times may be changing over the summer 

months. At the end of August / beginning of September, please check the Hanover School Division 

website for updates on the urban bus schedule. Website: HSD.ca - go to Schools and Department - 

then Transportation - Urban bus Routes - then click on appropriate map or view routes. 

Learning  Support News 

Our Kindergarten Parent Orientation is set for Monday, May 14th at 6:30 pm. This evening is both for 

parents and their children entering kindergarten to attend.   The kindergarten welcome for the Pre-K’s 

to visit is set for Wednesday, May 16th and Thursday, May 17th. Scheduled appointments have 

been sent by mail. If you have not confirmed the time with us yet, please email Landis at                   

lbenitez@hsd.ca .   If you have not received notification regarding your one hour time to bring your 

pre-K student to school, please call Landis Benitez at the office.    

Grade 4 teachers, as well as Mrs. Lytwyn and Mr. Fiola, will be taking the Grade 4s to visit NCI on 

Wednesday, June 6 at 9:15.    

For those students with Health Care Plans, a copy of their plan was sent home for review and parent 

signatures on Friday, April 27th.  They were back on Friday, May 4th.  If you have any questions          

regarding these plans, please contact Valerie Kosman .   

 

 

School Supplies Online Option  

Staples and Niverville Elementary School will be partnering up for supplying 

prepacked school supplies for the 2018-2019 school year. School supplies can 

be purchased at Staples online or at the local Steinbach Staples store.  

 

    More details to come!  

mailto:lbenitez@hsd.ca
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